
Deferred and Accelerated Voters
Redistricting and the California State Senate

Background
California state Senators are elected every four years. The terms are staggered; those from
even-numbered districts elected in one statewide General Election, and those from odd-numbered
districts two years later. This creates a problem when district lines are redrawn every ten years. All of the
new district lines for the state Assembly and US Congress take effect at the next election – but for the
state Senate, the process is staggered, with new district lines taking effect for only half of the districts
immediately after redistricting, and the other lines taking effect two years later.

Deferred Voters
In 2022 voters will elect new state senators in even-numbered districts for new four-year terms. State
Senators in odd-numbered districts were elected in 2020. Some voters may find themselves moved from
an even-numbered district to an odd-numbered one. For these individuals, voting in a state Senate race
will be deferred until 2024. The Citizens Redistricting Commission did attempt to create and number
districts that cause as few voters as possible to defer voting for another two years.

Accelerated Voters
Accelerated voters are the opposite of deferred voters. These are voters who voted in odd-numbered
state Senate districts in 2020, and now, in 2022, are in even-numbered districts. They will vote for state
Senator in both 2020 and 2022.

What happens to voters in deferred areas? Who do they contact as “their” state Senator?
In 2013, the state Senate set the following rules:

Due to redistricting, Senate districts have a unique issue that Assembly and Congressional districts do not
have. Of the Senate districts established by the Citizens Redistricting Commission in 2011, only the
odd-numbered districts went into effect for the 2012 election cycle. The new even-numbered districts
will go into effect for the 2014 election cycle, and the even-numbered districts previously established by
the 2001 redistricting will continue to exist until 2014. These unique circumstances create some areas of
overlap between the old and new districts (“accelerated areas”) and some areas without coverage
(“deferred areas”). For the 2013-14 Regular Session of the Legislature, each accelerated area essentially
has two Senators representing the area and each deferred area has none. The Senate Committee on Rules
will assign a Senator to provide appropriate constituent services to each deferred area. This is a normal
consequence of the redistricting process.

Assuming that the Senate applies the same practice in 2023, Senators in even-numbered districts will be
elected in 2022, and the Senate Committee on Rules will assign a Senator to each deferred area.

You can find your state representatives at this website.

https://findyourrep.legislature.ca.gov/

